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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
Due to the changing of most pertinent issues in the City, the Health and Wellbeing 
Board has agreed to draft a new set of priorities and for the monitoring of these to 
replace the current monitoring of the six ‘Do’ priorities. The new priorities are: 
 

Healthy Weight 

Childhood Immunisations 

Hypertension Prevention and Case Finding 

Mental health and wellbeing related to social inclusion, 
and supportive networks 

 
Priority leads have been identified and asked to put together ‘logic models’ which 
outline the activity that will be reported on for their priorities. Priority leads have been 
invited to attend the Health and Wellbeing Board session and to present their logic 
models.  
 
The HWB has requested that the initially identified 19 priorities as listed in the Joint 
Health, Care and Wellbeing Strategy are monitored in the annual report. Work 
relating to the priorities will go ahead as previously.   
 
The new delivery plan will share updates into the newly established 'Leicester 
Integrated Health and Care Group'. This is a merger of JICB and ISOC and a new 
subgroup of HWB. Terms of references for both ISOC and JICB have been reviewed 
to inform the new group. Both ISOC and JICB have been stood down to make way 
for the new Board. 
 
Leicester’s Health, Care and Wellbeing strategy (HCWS) outlines the health and 
wellbeing needs of Leicester’s population and highlights 19 priorities for action.  
 
These are categorised into ‘do,’ ‘sponsor,’ and ‘watch’ as equal resource and focus 
has not been given to all the 19 priorities simultaneously. 



 
The previously monitored six ‘do’ priorities: 

 
 
 
These priorities were focused on in our delivery plans (2022-24). Monthly collection 
of updates and reporting into Health and Wellbeing Board Subgroups- Joint 
Integrated Commissioning Board and Integrated Systems of Care was undertaken. 
The subgroups as well as priority leads have been notified of the change in our 
delivery plan going forward.   
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is requested to: 
 

- Note the presentation around the logic models. 
- Agree on the projects that will be monitored and the monitoring structure. 
- Agree on the additional focus on the PLUS groups outlined in the 

presentation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


